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January 29, 2020

Joseph Uchill

MuckRock News

DEPT MR 84651

411A Highland Ave
Somerville, MA 02144-2516

Re: California Public Records Act Request

Dear Mr. Uchill:

The Los Angeles County District Attorney’s Office is in receipt of your California Public
Records Act request originally dated January 6, 2020, and resent on January 29, 2020, wherein
you requested “Documents describing incidents, statistics, or concerns about © Juice jacking,” the
practice of using cell phone charging as a cyberattack vector, produced since January 1, 2019.”

We originally responded to your request on January 13, 2020, stating in part that we had found
no public documents responsive to your request. I have enclosed a copy of our original response
for your convenience.

Very truly yours,

JACKIE LACEY
District Attorney of Los Angeles County

B)’ . S,&_c,.\ 9M

Sean Hassett
Head Deputy District Attorney
Cyber Crime Division

Hall of Justice

211 West Temple Street, Suite 1000
Los Angeles, CA 90012

(213) 257-2428

FAX: (213) 633-0995
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January 13, 2020

Joseph Uchill

MuckRock News

DEPT MR 84651

411A Highland Ave
Somerville, MA 02144-2516

Re: California Public Records Act Request
Dear Mr. Uchill:

The Los Angeles County District Attomey’s Office is in receipt of your California Public
Records Act request dated January 6, 2020, wherein you requested “Documents describing
incidents, statistics, or concerns about ‘juice jacking,” the practice of using cell phone charging
as a cyberattack vector, produced since January 1, 2019.”

[ have searched our records and found no public documents responsive to your request. Please
understand that we treat all complaints as confidential. Accordingly, we do not disclose the
names of complainants, records of complaints or our investigative files to the public. Pursuant to
California Government Code section 6254(f), law enforcement investigative files and records
contained therein, including police reports, witness statements, records of complaints, letters
received and sent, evidence collected, official information acquired in confidence, and
documents provided to our office by a governmental agency which we agreed to treat as
confidential, are all exempt from disclosure. (See also Government Code sections 6254(k) and
6255; Evidence Code sections 1040 and 1041; Penal Code section 1054.6; Rackauckas v.

Superior Court (2002) 104 Cal. App.4™ 169, 176-177; and City of San Jose v. Superior Court
(1999) 74 Cal.App.4™ 1008).

Very truly yours,

JACKIE LACEY
District Attoney of Los Angeles County

Sean Hassett
Head Deputy District Attorney
Cyber Crime Division

Hall of Justice

211 West Temple Street, Suite 1000
Los Angeles, CA 90012

(213) 257-2428

FAX: (213) 633-0995



